# THE IDOL FELL DOWN

# I Samuel 5:1-12.

# LESSON 56 -- Primary Course

MEMORY VERSE: "Little children, keep yourselves from idols" (I John 5:21).

#### BIBLE TEXT

#### I Samuel 5:1-12

- 1 And the Philistines took the ark of God, and brought it from Ebenezer unto Ashdod.
- 2 When the Philistines took the ark of God, they brought it into the house of Dagon, and set it by Dagon.
- 3 And when they of Ashdod arose early on the morrow, behold, Dagon was fallen upon his face to the earth before the ark of the LORD. And they took Dagon, and set him in his place again.
- 4 And when they arose early on the morrow morning, behold, Dagon was fallen upon his face to the ground before the ark of the LORD; and the head of Dagon and both the palms of his hands were cut off upon the threshold; only

- the stump of Dagon was left to him.
- 5 Therefore neither the priests of Dagon, nor any that come into Dagon's house, tread on the threshold of Dagon in Ashdod unto this day.
- 6 But the hand of the LORD was heavy upon them of Ashdod, and he destroyed them, and smote them with emerods, even Ashdod and the coasts thereof.
- 7 And when the men of Ashdod saw that it was so, they said, The ark of the God of Israel shall not abide with us: for his hand is sore upon us, and upon Dagon our god.
- 8 They sent therefore and gathered all the lords of the

Philistines unto them, and said, What shall we do with the ark of the God of Israel? And they answered, Let the ark of the God of Israel be carried about unto Gath. And they carried the ark of the God of Israel about thither.

9 And it was so, that, after they had carried it about, the hand of the LORD was against the city with a very great destruction: and he smote the men of the city, both small and great, and they had emerods in their secret parts.

10 Therefore they sent the ark of God to Ekron. And it came to pass, as the ark of God came to Ekron, that the

Ekronites cried out, saying, They have brought about the ark of the God of Israel to us, to slay us and our people.

11 So they sent and gathered together all the lords of the Philistines, and said, Send away the ark of the God of Israel, and let it go again to his own place, that it slay us not, and our people: for there was a deadly destruction throughout all the city; the hand of God was very heavy there.

12 And the men that died not were smitten with the emerods: and the cry of the city went up to heaven.

#### **NOTES**

### The Ark in the Wrong Place

The Israelites had lost the battle and the enemy had carried the Ark away. They put the Ark in the house where their idol was. The god called "Dagon" was represented as half fish and half man. He was called the "fish-god."

The next morning when the idol worshippers came into the place where the idol was and the Ark, they saw that the idol had fallen down before the Ark. Then they set it up again. But on the next morning they found that the idol had fallen down with his face to the ground, before the Ark of the Lord. The head of the idol was

cut off; the hands of the idol were cut off; only the fish part was left.

# The People's Fear

No one dared to go into the place. The people became sick, and they knew that it was because God was punishing them. They decided that they had better send the Ark away from their place. But they sent it to other people who worshipped idols. And there, also, the people became sick. So they were glad to send the Ark away from their place, too.

### The Ark in Its Right Place

God blessed the people who kept the Ark where it belonged and took care of it as God had told them. The Ark represented the Word of God, and God's kindness. Those who did not worship God had no right to have it and put it with their idols. God tells us in His Bible that we must worship Him and Him only. If we love anything or anyone more than we love God, we, too, worship idols.

# A Young Man

We read in the Bible of a young man who came running to Jesus one day and asked Him what he should do to be ready for Heaven. Jesus told him he should honour his father and mother; he should not lie nor steal. He told him about other things that would keep him from getting ready for Heaven. The young man said that he had been careful not to do those things. Then Jesus told him there was one thing more: he should go and sell all he had and give to the poor, and follow Jesus.

But the young man became very sad, and walked away. He had many riches and no doubt did not want to part with them. His money and the things he owned were his idols. Jesus knew this, and for that reason He wanted the man to get rid of them and love Him.

#### In India

A returned missionary from India tells of a temple on a hill where a big wooden idol stands. When the people go to that temple to pray they take a gift to the idol to please him and to get him to answer their prayers. Sometimes his mouth is greasy because the people have tried to feed him, but he cannot eat. When the people in India have prayed, they ring a bell so that if the idol is asleep he will know that they have been there to pray to him. But those wooden or stone idols are not alive; they cannot hear a prayer. The Bible tells us that our Heavenly Father never sleeps, and can always hear our prayer. We are thankful that He does hear our prayers and is glad to answer them.

### **QUESTIONS**

- Where was the Ark kept when it was in the Temple?
   I Samuel 4:4.
- 2. Where did the Philistines put the Ark of God? I Samuel 5:2.
- 3. What happened to the idol Dagon? I Samuel 5:3.
- 4. Did God punish the Philistines for having the Ark? I Samuel 5:9.
- 5. Does God want us to worship any god besides Him? Exodus 34:14.

#### LESSON RESOURCES

#### TITLE

# THE IDOL FELL DOWN

Lesson 56 I Samuel 5:1-12

#### MUSIC

# Jesus Never Fails

**WATCH AND PRAY 117** 

2 4

d: d: d. r. m: m. r. m. f. s:d': s: m: d: s. f. m. r. d:-

# **PICTURE**

